SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 122nd ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4th MAY 2016 IN SEER GREEN BAPTIST CHURCH
Present:

Cllr M Thomas (Chairman),  Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr C Hughes, 
Cllr J Holder, 

Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr T Norton.




In attendance: 
Mr R West, Mrs L West, Mrs A Norbury, Mr I Hawes, Mr J Todd, Mr T Harding, Revd C Messervy and Liz Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 


Cllr A Anderson
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 121st Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 6h May 2015 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr O Davison-Oakley, seconded by Cllr T Norton.

2. Chairman’s Report
Chairman, Cllr Thomas reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2016.
Key activities during the past year

· Completion of the transfer of the freehold of Jubilee Hall to Seer Green Parish Council.
· Installation of a new boiler and heating system, front doors, and trophy cabinet at Jubilee Hall.
· Installation of two new defibrillators located at Jubilee Hall and the Recreation Ground.  The one at Jubilee Hall was funded by Seer Green CofE School and the Jubilee Hall Committee.  The one at the Recreation Ground was funded by the local community groups. 
· Installation of four new street lights to replace those following inspection condemned as unsafe.
· New path to Seer Green Station completed and verges ‘sided out’.
· Community work done by volunteers at Perkin Elmer to clear brambles and undergrowth at The Recreation Ground to create a much more open and attractive village facility.
· Further community work undertaken by Chiltern Rangers and Perkin Elmer volunteers and Cllr Hughes in Green Wood to assist in the clearance of holly to bring more light into the wood and make paths wider and more navigable.
· Presentation of petition to Transport for Bucks via County Councillor, Tim Butcher lobbying for introduction of measures to calm traffic and alleviate dangerous parking resulting in a LAF grant of £6,341.
· Production of a Joint Local Plan Consultation.
· Clearance and indexing of contents of cemetery shed to establish re-useable items and effect future economies as a result.
· Taking over responsibility for grass cutting of verges and common areas went seamlessly.
· Throughout the year the increasingly rapid deterioration of the roads around Seer Green was reported by members of the public/residents. The Clerk was in touch with the technicians responsible for repairs and repainting of road signs on a regular basis and a letter was written by the Chairman to County Councillor Tim Butcher requesting him to escalate the matter.  A response still outstanding.
Future:

· Further Green Meadow equipment improvements involving application for grants.
· Continued support from LAF for our projects.  Further contributions to parking restrictions or traffic calming.
· Continue to put pressure on Transport for Bucks for desperately needed improvements to failing road surfaces, the repainting of white central lines and SLOW signs throughout the village.
· Continue our efforts to keep our Open Spaces and footpaths free from dog fouling with our poster campaign.
· Publication of the re-vamped Jubilee Trail.
· Production of a village ‘shield’ – work in progress.
· Planting of more mature cherry trees – in progress.
Thank you

Thank you to all Councillors for undertaking the monthly safety inspections around the village.

In particular

· Cllr Scourfield for his services as Treasurer, work on the Jubilee Hall Committee and general support and advice for the incoming Chairman.

· Cllr Forsaith for his work on the Jubilee Hall, Neighbourhood Plan and all his many excellent suggestions being taken forward such as the village shield and planting of additional cherry trees.

· Cllr Hughes for her tireless efforts in organising the clearance of holly and tree safety in Green Wood, her continual efforts to keep the village tidy and dog poo free and work towards getting the village in top shape for the BKV competition.

· Cllr Anderson for monitoring and looking after the recreation ground, liaising with the various teams to try to control parking and organising the new shed to house sports equipment.

· Cllr Davison-Oakley for contributions re Jubilee Hall, improving relations between the village and the school with community events.

· Cllr Norton for his work on Planning,  Jubilee Hall Committee, extensive involvement in both the Joint Local Plan Consultation and the Neighbourhood Plan as well as being Vice Chair.

· Cllr Holder for her work on the re-vamped Jubilee Trail and community projects such as ‘The Big Lunch’ and ‘Christmas Advent Calendar’ event culminating in the switching on of the Christmas tree lights outside the shops.

· Above all The Clerk whose energy, enthusiasm and unwavering loyalty are at the centre of all that makes the village tick.

I would like to pay special tribute to many of my colleagues, who despite enormous personal difficulties and pressures, continued to carry out their duties as usual.

3. Financial Statement

A financial report was presented by the Treasurer which provides a breakdown of Council income and expenditure.  The Treasurer gave an explanation of the accounts.  The accounts are now subject to both an internal and external audit.

4. Chairman’s Community Award 2016
The Chairman recognised Philip Newton for his dedicated service to the community in Seer Green.  The following nominations received for him:-

“Apart from being a charming and helpful gentleman as Chairman of the Horticultural Society he has worked tirelessly to bring on the Society by “leaps and bounds”.  It is so good to see the village benefitting by the crocus planting the Scouts being given the money for their hall – and all the joining in, in the village for the Air Ambulance – What a Gem!!!”   Nominated by: Mrs Katie Bacon

“ Philip is a community minded person involving himself within several village groups.  As chair of SGG he has introduced new ideas widening our activities and contacts within the village to include and welcome many.  Always ready to listen and help personally, he is a thoroughly good egg!” Nominated by: Charlotte Baggins

“ Philip is a prominent member of the community being a Magistrate, a member of the male voice choir and on the committee of the Seer Green Gardening Society where he has strived to encourage more people to join in events.  Philip is friendly, helpful and welcoming and thoroughly deserving of this award.” Nominated by: Gail Davies and Samantha Davies

“ Since moving to Seer Green, Philip has become deeply involved in the life of the village.  He has set up a popular exercise class which has run for almost 3 years, but it is his work for the Gardening society that has been particularly notable.  He organised the first Seer Green Open Gardens day two years ago, which raised £2,500 for charity.  Under his chairmanship, the society has grown in scope and energy, and it’s very successful events last year raised £1,000 for the Scout Hut.  People all over the village have got involved in the scarecrow competition, the sunflower competition and the spud in a bucket competition, and more have attended the shows and other events than ever before.  His sense of community and willingness to get involved and put the work in encapsulates what’s good about village life.” Nominated by: Jane Smith

A Community Award certificate and £50 gift voucher will be presented shortly at the Gardeners Plant Sale.  (Action –Cllr Thomas, Clerk)
5. Any Other Business. There was no AOB.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Thomas, (proposed by Cllr Scourfield and seconded by Cllr Norton).  Cllr Thomas consented to take on the position of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Norton, (proposed by Cllr Scourfield and seconded by Cllr Hughes), Cllr Norton consented to take on the position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Scourfield, (proposed by Cllr Norton and seconded by Cllr Hughes), Cllr Scourfield consented to take on the position as Treasurer. 
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